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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: February 19, 2009 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – LH 114, Ely – Room 118, Winnemucca – WCC 110
Members Present: Elko:  Ann Ulrich, Carolyn Wahlstrom, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Renae Jim, Shirley Jones, JoAnn DelSarto, Pat Loper.
Call Meeting to Order:  Annie called the meeting to order at 11:12 a.m.
Special Guest:  Betty Richardson gave us some tips on “Sit and Be Fit.”  Betty talked about flexibility and toning.  In order to keep your range of motion as you get older, staying fit needs to be a lifetime goal.  She gave us some simple exercises to do while sitting in a chair or standing next to one that you can do at home or work.  She also talked about using weights to firm up.  The thinking used to be that you had to push yourself over the top to get the benefits of a workout, but now they say exercise to your max.  Not everyone’s maximum is the same.  She also told us that she would be happy to work with us as a group any time.  
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the last meeting were approved, with a motion made by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles and seconded by Shirley Jones.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Treasurer’s Report:   The treasurer’s report was approved, with a motion made by Shirley Jones and seconded by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report.
Ely  – Absent – No report.

Pahrump – Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca – Absent – No Report.
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No report.
Events / Fundraisers – No report.  
Facilities / Web Page – No report.  
Grant-in-Aid – JoAnn reported 20 Classified used the grant-in-aid for the spring semester, totaling 55.5 credits and $4110.25.
Hospitality / Awards – Congratulations card was sent to Tony Villalobos for his award; 
A baby card was sent to Chad Oki and his wife on the birth of their son in Dec.;

A baby card was sent to Brittany Nalley and her husband on the birth of their son in Dec. -   Brittany used to be the administrative aid in Battle Mountain;

A sympathy card was sent to Joe Micke for the death of his Dad;


A sympathy card was sent to Carl Diekhans on the death of his sister-in-law;


A get well card was sent to Jeff Cox when he had his surgery;

A welcome packet was sent to Mikah Knopp the new administrative assistant in Battle Mountain.

Scholarship – Melinda Caskey and Crystie Scott were the two winners of the $100 scholarships for spring.
President’s Council:  President’s Council met on February 10.  SGA is reviewing the 2009 equipment request as the awards are generated by students' needs, no distribution until there is more information from the legislature.  GBC presented the best marketing program at the Board of Regent’s meeting, and also has the most diverse service area.  Vice President McFarlane attended the NWCCU and explained that the accreditation cycle will be changing.  Carl Diekhans would like John Rice to develop a fact card (business card size) similar to the one we had several years ago.  SGA has produced a bi-fold card with numbers for legislators.
College Council: 
No report.
Old Business:  

Vending Machines – The vending machine issues have been resolved and all machines are in full operation.


DCFS Christmas Project – Annie read a thank you note from DCFS about how grateful they were that we helped out the foster children at Christmas.


Backpack Project – Pat read a thank you note received from John Mills regarding his Eagle Scout backpack project he did for the homeless.  He was very grateful for our help and generosity and exceeded his goal of the number of backpacks he collected.  The homeless were very appreciative of all the items received.  


Foundation Dinner Dance Baskets – Pat reported that she and Chris Marshall bought the items for the two baskets and Chris purchased two wicker baskets to put all the items in.  The baskets were put together and were delivered to the Foundation office today.  They were pleased with our donation.

New Business:  

Relay for Life – Annie was contacted by Karen Taufer to see if GBC was interested in supporting a team for the Relay for Life event to be held on June 6.  After some discussion, it was decided that classified did not want to be in charge of a team.  It would be a lot of work and the same few people that participate in classified activities would be in charge.  Students and staff would be on break, so we wouldn’t have any extra help.  We would like to make a donation to the Cancer Society, the amount to be voted on at the next regular meeting.
Foundation Dinner Dance – Annie received five pairs of tickets for the Foundation Dinner Dance for classified staff from an anonymous donor.  We decided to hold a raffle for the tickets.  Annie will put out an e-mail to Classified to let them know they can send their name in for the drawing.  

Chancellor’s Meeting – Annie reported that Chancellor Rogers said that NSHE has done a poor job selling the product as there is no tangible way to show a bottom line.  He says we will not go down without a fight, no compromise.  Any recommendations, call at 702-362-7703 (home) or 702-657-3152 (office).  He will respond to all calls from 6:00 a.m. – 11:00 p.m.  Contact legislators on a daily basis via e-mail, but don’t use your state agency address.  He reinforced that even if a “bail-out” helps us with our current crisis, it is important to come up with a plan for sustainability.  

Next Meeting: Thursday, March 19, 11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.
